Addition to Tynemouth Deanery Report

The branch leader writes a letter to all members each month when there would normally have been a branch meeting, and each committee member phones 6 or 7 members regularly. We made a donation of £100 from the branch to the MSH Covid appeal.  In November the congregation once again generously supported the Christmas Shoe Box appeal, as did members.  We filled 8 boxes and our treasurer sent over £60 to the Diocesan treasurer to buy further items for visitors to the People’s Kitchen.  Sadly our oldest member, Rita Tough, died in January at the age of 96.  She was much loved and is sadly missed.  
Hilary Fielding
